



Statement

By

The Federal Democratic Republic of Ethiopia On the Universal Periodic Review of Central African Republic

Ethiopia welcome the delegation of Central African Republic led by H.E. Mr. Claude Lenga, Minister of Human Rights Responsible for Coordination of Humanitarian Affairs, to the 17th session of the UPR working group. We thank the delegation for the report and comprehensive presentation.

We welcome the ratification of significant number of international human rights instruments and promulgation of a number of legal safeguards by the Government of Central African Republic.

We recommend Central African Republic to implement the Decisions of the African Union on Consolidation of Peace and Security in the Country.

Finally, we call on the international community to provide financial and humanitarian assistance to Central African Republic and support the consolidation of peace and security in the country.

We wish success to the delegation of Central African Republic in its engagement with the Council.

Thank you